
December 2019 

Hello and Good Tidings, 

The holidays are upon us. Most of us will be traveling so be aware of those around you, 
drive safe and ride safe. 

This year has been a great one for our Chapter. Things are coming together. We have our 
first ride The Clinton Pennington memorial ride behind us with a great turn out. What a 
wonderful way to remember a fallen rider/brother. We will have chapter shirts hot off the 
press and ready for sale along with our chapter patches. 

The Greatest news so far, The East Valley Chapter will be merging in with us as of January 
1st, 2020. This will bring experience to help our chapter be great in 2020. We look forward 
to working together and having a lot of fun. Please come join us. We will be together at 
Bikes on Main Dec. 1 at 6:00 pm. McDonald and Main in Mesa, AZ Look for the ABATE pop 
up. Stop by and say hello. 

Our Officers are: 

 Coordinator 
Marc Schultz 
480-765-4079 

 Vice Coordinator 
Reg Vallunga 

 Secretary/Memberships 
Becky Pennington 
480-229-6578 

 Treasurer 
Leslie Weinel 

 Safety Coordinator 
Clayton Crull 

 Merchandise Coordinator 
Gynni Giebel 

 Communications 
Susie Grimmer-Potter 

 BOD 
Coach Pennington. 

The following positions are open: Sergeant-At- Arms, Run Coordinator and Political Action 
Coordinator, if anyone is interested or would like more information Please contact Becky at 
480-229-6578 or Marc at 480-765-4079. 

Our meetings are the 2nd Sunday of the month at 6:00p.m. We meet at the VFW Post 
#7968, 250 S Phelps Dr., Apache Junction, AZ 85120. You do not have to be a member to 
attend. Everyone is welcome. 


